
SOLE SOURCE DETERMINATION 
 

The Purchasing Division has been requested to approve a sole source 
purchase for the commodity or service described below.  Pursuant to 
West Virginia Code 5A-3-10c, the Purchasing Division is attempting 
to determine whether the commodity or service is sole source 
procurement.  If you believe your company meets the required 
experience and qualification criteria stated below, please e-mail the 
Purchasing Division Buyer at beth.a.collins@wv.gov with a copy to  
Michael.W.Sheets@wv.gov to express your interest in the project.  
Please forward any and all information that will support your 
company’s compliance with required qualification and eligibility 
criteria along with any other pertinent information relative to this 
project to the Purchasing Division no later than 1:30 pm on  
 
May 19, 2014.  
 
Requisition Number:  DMV140436 Department/Agency:  DMV 
 
Detailed Description of Project:  To add additional Haworth office furniture, 
including cubicles, chairs, cabinets, file cabinets, and work surfaces.  
Additional furniture will be used in conjunction with existing furniture to 
create additional workstations in a professional office environment that 
serves the citizenry of the State. 
 
Proposed Sole Source Vendor:  Capitol Business 
 
Specific Eligibility Criteria:  DMV is reconfiguring a section of our central 
office facility, which is currently occupied by our IRP section that registers 
interstate commercial trucking companies, due to the passage of legislation 
that requires additional personnel.  The area that will house the additional 
personnel is a very large open area with a layout consisting of cubicles and 
counter space used to assist our customers.  To comply with the new 
requirements established by recent legislation, the layout will need to be 
reconfigured and additional cubicles added to support our DUI reinstatement 
section.   
 
Specific Qualification Criteria:  The original project that was a part of DMV’s 
move to the current Kanawha City location, was competitively bid and 
awarded to Haworth, a manufacturer/vendor of system furniture, as sold and 
distributed exclusively in the State of West Virginia by Capitol Business 
Interiors.  Haworth is the only manufacturer that can be used to be 
compatible with existing DMV owned equipment to both connect physically 
and electrically to what we have.  The specifications necessary to 
manufacture the parts are proprietary to Haworth. Under the terms of 
warranty, the original equipment manufacturer requires the use of certified 
service personnel and original equipment manufacturer’s parts. 
 



In redesigning the workspace, we will be reusing existing cubicles that are 
already owned by DMV and have been in use at our current location since 
2009.  Since this is a very large open space with no interior walls, these 
additional workstations must tie into existing workstations and match both 
aesthetically and functionally. We will be reconfiguring the layout with eight 
additional work stations, bringing the total number of workstations to 15. 
Since the cost per workstation with the coinciding customer service area is 
approximately $5,000 each, this use of existing products will save 
approximately $37,000 for the State of West Virginia over purchasing all new 
workstations. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
      
          
 

        

   
 
       
 

 

     
 
































